## MEN'S SECTION COMMITTEE MEETING

## 13<sup>th</sup> July 2018

Start time: 10.00am

Present: K.Wylie – Chair M.Brown – Vice-chair L.Wise – Secretary

Committee: B.Drew, J.Lovatt

- 1. Mr Peter Judd, Health & Safety Corporate Manager of NCC, met with the committee to address an H & S concern reported to the council over several seasons. Near miss injuries had been reported involving feet being caught in a partially gravel-filled space at the north end of the green. Mr Judd indicated his intention to assist in resolving the problem. He then left the meeting.
- 2. Teams selected for fixtures in week commencing 16<sup>th</sup> July.
- 3. LW: An anomaly had been discovered in NBL Saturday League team allocations. It would appear that an error had been made early in the season. LW will resolve the matter with the member who brought the discrepancy to the attention of the committee.
- 4. A representative of Turfcare Specialists Ltd attended the Club on Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> July at the invitation of the committee. He confirmed that the green was affected by Dry Patch, a problem which prevented water from reaching the roots of the turf. He recommended the use of a wetting agent to prevent the problem from extending to unaffected areas, and also to help resolve the problem on the areas already affected. A wetting agent will be applied as advised.
- 5. Attempts will be made to speak with J.Reith, Green Spaces Manager, regarding current green maintenance requirements and a future winter maintenance programme.

6. Letters received from Men's Chair and Vice-chair regarding their future involvement with the Club.

The Vice-chair wishes to resign from his positions on the Men's and Management Committees from the end of July and has indicated that at present it is not his intention to renew his membership.

The Men's Chair stated his intention to resign from his committees duties, but if desired, would assist the Club Management team in maintaining the Club Website, and producing documentation for Open Competitions etc.

The Club Treasurer indicated that it was not his intention to renew his Club membership, but he would be happy to assist a new treasurer in a hand-over period.

7. No further business. Meeting closed at 12.05pm